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A message from your Board...
Suzanne Weinstein, President

January 2024

The members of your Board of Directors have had a busy month. We had a learning
session with Pinnacle, our new management company. We were introduced to Engage
which is the new portal for homeowners. It is very interactive and offers many options.
Minutes from committee meetings, forms for the ARB, association policies as well as a
resident directory are just some of the features of this portal. It is like a website, and we
will keep the current LakeRidge Falls website active for the present time.

The launch of this portal will be in two steps. You will receive a pre-launch email telling
you about the portal, and a second email which will welcome you to Engage and invite
you to set up your account. Of course, we will have a help desk to guide you through
this process should you need or want.

We also discussed setting up a Zoom account to replace Go to Meeting GTM). However,
since our contract does not expire until the spring, we will stay with GTM for the time
being. The Board also approved a sale by some of our very talented artists for members
of the community to be held.

I would like to once again thank the energetic group of volunteers who put up our
holiday decorations in the clubhouse and throughout the community. No matter what
holiday we celebrate at this time of year, the hope is for peace in our cities, on our
college campuses and around the world. Everyone could use a little light in their life.

Scott Sims, Vice President

When I rejoined the Board of Directors this past summer, I spoke to the community at
my first Board meeting about respect for others and the continuing issue of rumors
spreading throughout the community. I even wrote about this in the July Falls Forum
hoping that residents who hear something that sounds out of the ordinary will ask
those responsible for the issue at hand if what they hear is true.

The reason I am mentioning this again is a rumor rapidly spreading, that the Board is
getting rid of the gatehouse personnel and installing electronic means of admitting
nonresidents into the community. While suggestions to this effect have been discussed
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among residents, I will emphatically
assert that no action or even discussion
to make any changes to our existing
security systems have taken place by
this Board of Directors. 

Matters of security are regularly
discussed within the Security
Committee established by the Board of
Directors. The mission of the Security
Committee is to assist, advise, and
support the Board of Directors of the
LRF Community Association with
implementation and oversight of our
Security Policies and practices. As
liaison to this committee, I am aware of
resident suggestions to switch to the
use of electronic admission as a means
of saving money. The issue is complex
and requires thorough research by
committee members and experts in the
field. Should the committee undertake
such a project with the approval of the
Board to do so, a comprehensive report
would be presented to the Board for
action. Given its importance, the Board
would most certainly hold a
community-wide workshop before any
decision to change current policy is
made. Any member of this community
can and should make suggestions to
appropriate committees for ways to
improve procedures and financial
stability. Committees meet on a regular
basis with dates and times published
well in advance. All are welcome to
attend and voice opinions.

In closing, I remind everyone, that all
actions taken by the Board of Directors
are published in the minutes of Board
meetings, and no changes to front
gate security will be found in any such
   document.



Property Manager Report
by Oded Neeman

Continued on page 4
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2024 Elections – Another amazing year has passed, and therefore, it is time for the
Annual Meeting. Therefore, LakeRidge Falls is once again happy to announce that the
Annual Meeting and Election for Directors will take place on February 1st, 2024, at 7:00
P.M. at:

LakeRidge Falls Clubhouse 
4200 LakeRidge Blvd 

Sarasota, FL 34243

and

Go-To-Meeting Video Conferencing

https://meet.goto.com/LakeRidge 
You can also dial in using your phone. 

Access Code: 570-819-181
United States: +1 (408) 650-3123

By now, most of you should have started to receive the Second Notice of the Annual
Meeting of the membership and election for the Board of Directors. In the envelope,
you will see a detailed explanation regarding the meeting and election. 
Please read it carefully.

Committee Signup – On a related matter, the committee signup sheets are now
available in the Clubhouse. Members and residents can sign up for the Architectural
Review Board, Budget, Buildings, Community Relation, Landscaping, Pool, Roads &
Grounds, and Security Committees. The Board of Directors encourages homeowners
and residents to join the different committees as it provides a feeling of ownership
and is a great opportunity for you to become active and involved within the LakeRidge
Falls community as committees play a vital role in the operation of LakeRidge Falls.

Ponds Crew – Here is an example of how committees play a vital role in the operation
of LakeRidge Falls. If you may remember, a couple of months ago we reported about
the Roads & Grounds (R&G) Committee’s work with a promise to continue sharing
more in weeks to come. For those who may recall, here is a short recap of the issue. 

One of the best-known committees is the R&G Committee. In early February, just after
the new Board of Directors was elected, the R&G Committee was tasked with
examining maintenance concerns related to pond erosion, sidewalks, street lights,
mailboxes, and recreation amenities. Because this task encompassed vast areas, the
R&G Committee decided, with the Board's blessing, of course, to divide the committee
into five crews. In general, each crew was tasked with surveying these areas, writing a
report regarding its findings, and thereafter presenting a course of action to address
such issues. The R&G Committee would then review the work and recommendations
and determine what should be the final recommendations to be brought in front of
the Board of Directors.



Continued on page 5
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A couple of months ago, we described in length the work of the Street Lights Crew.
Today, we will take a moment to speak about the Ponds Crew. In general, the Crew’s task
was to:

Survey the Association ponds. 
Identify erosion and other issues that may impact the structural integrity of the
ponds. 
Measure the extent of the erosions along the edges of the ponds.

Once concluded, the Ponds Crew was to issue a report to the Board of Directors which
would:

Share the information and data collected.
Provide possible explanations for erosion causes.
Recommend solutions to address issues discovered.

After six months of physically inspecting, measuring, and documenting the ponds, the
Crew submitted to the Board of Directors, during its August meeting, an impressive 135-
page report of its findings and conclusions. However, the members of the Ponds Crew
didn’t lounge around. Since August, the Crew has been endlessly working on drafting an
action plan for the third test site, i.e., the first is the one implemented at Pond #8, and
the second one implemented at Pond #14. Once concluded, the Crew held a PowerPoint
presentation to the Board of Directors during a recent meeting.  The PowerPoint
presentation, which is a great testimony of the impressive work done by the Crew, will be
posted on the Association's new portal soon. 

Of course, and as stated in both the lengthy report and the PowerPoint presentation, this
is a long-term project, which would require a realistic budget and time frame. However,
none of these would be possible without the hard and dedicated work of the members of
the Ponds Crew. Therefore, we are certain all would join us in thanking the members of
the Ponds Crew, Mr. Warren Ferry, Mr. Durand Glovinsky, Mr. Bob James, and Mrs. Betty
Curry Johnson, the R&G Committee Chairpersons, Mr. David Danilowitz and Mr. Dick
Dorn, as well as the Board of Directors Liaison, Mr. Rod Hayden, for a truly amazing job.

Toys for Tots Campaign – More than ever, this year’s Toys for Tots campaign was a major
success. Over seven full cartons of toys and a brand-new bicycle were collected!! All of
this would not be possible without the generosity of LakeRidge Falls’ residents and the
out-of-the-ordinary work of the Community Relations Committee (CRC), which initiated a
brand-new event this year called Santa’s Festive Golf Cart Sled. During this program,
members of the CRC led by Mrs. Barb Weigand, Mrs. Carol Brantley, Mrs. Sue Selvidio-
Stanley, Mrs. Jolene Ruffo, and Ms. Susan Tucker were dressed as Elves, accommodated
by  Mr. Joe Stanley, who was dressed as Santa, drove around the community singing,
collecting toys, and spreading the joyful spirit of the holiday. This would be a great
opportunity to also thank Mr. Joe Ruffo and Mr. Ray Weigand, who were part of Santa’s
entourage, as well as the other members of the CRC, Ms. Carol Lockwood, Ms. Nancy
Mendelson, and Mr. Dan Meintel. Below are a few pictures taken by the members of the
CRC. In addition, here is a web address for an amazing clip created by Mrs. Stanley on
YouTube which best summarizes this lovely event: https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=QsaW5vgRbco.  Pictures of the event can be found on page 7.

Applying to the Architectural Review Board (ARB) – A recent inspection of the
community as a whole revealed a significant number of violations of Article V of the
Declaration of Covenant, Conditions, and Restrictions of LakeRidge Falls. 

As all should know, the Association governing documents, Article V, Architecture and
Landscaping, 5.1, General states that “[n]o structure or thing shall be placed, erected or
installed upon any Lot, and no improvements or other work (including, without
limitation, staking, clearing, excavation, grading, and other site work, exterior alter-

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QsaW5vgRbco
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QsaW5vgRbco
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-ations or additions, or planting or removal of landscaping) shall take place within the
Community, except in compliance with this Article and the Architectural Guidelines.” 

For this reason, members of LakeRidge Falls are required to obtain an ARB approval in
writing before any changes are made, for example when one wishes to extend a lanai, install
a generator, install hurricane impact windows, etc.  Therefore, homeowners who wish to
perform landscape and/or exterior architectural changes are required to use an ARB Form,
which is available at the clubhouse and on the LRF website: www.LakeRidgeFalls.org under
the section titled Forms.

Please note that all ARB Forms must be filled out, dated, and signed by the homeowner. In
addition, the form must be accommodated with an 8’’ by 11’’ sheet of paper either legibly
printed or typed with a detailed description of the proposed change, addition, or installation.

Furthermore, requests must be accompanied by a copy of an owner’s Plot & Site Plan, i.e.,
survey, for all ARB Forms involving landscaping, extensions of a building or pools, and, if
possible, a photo showing the exact location of the project. A scale drawing may be
substituted for the Plot & Site Plan in the event an owner cannot locate the original
document. A photo or a drawing to scale but not a survey is required for all other proposed
modifications, such as replacements of windows or installation of hurricane shutters.  

Plans and specifications shall show, as applicable but not limited to, dimensions, structural
design, exterior elevations, exterior materials and colors, landscaping, drainage, exterior
lighting, irrigations, and other features of proposed construction or other activity as the ARB
deems relevant. 

Most importantly, the ARB must receive all ARB Forms no later than forty-eight (48) hours
before the scheduled ARB meeting to allow ARB members to review the ARB Form and to
visit the site, if necessary, before meeting deliberations. ARB Forms received less than forty-
eight (48) hours before the ARB meeting may be “held” for review and consideration at the
next scheduled ARB meeting. 

Following the guidelines above would ensure you comply with the Association’s governing
documents, prevent frustration that may arise due to non-compliance matters, and assist
greatly in preserving the community’s architectural integrity, harmonious design, and
aesthetic principles. We thank you in advance for your attention and cooperation on this
matter.

Pool – As some may have noticed, the Association's long-time and unwelcome friend, the
notorious Murphy, aka Murphy’s Law, came for a visit during Thanksgiving. Here is yet
another fun story of how Murphy stole Thanksgiving. 

On Friday after Thanksgiving, we got a few reports that the pool temperature was cold, very
cold. Acting on it, we placed a service call with Geothermal Innovations, LakeRidge Falls’
pool/spa geothermal system maintenance company. Unfortunately, they were unable to
come out before Monday the following week as they were busy chasing Murphy out of other
communities. On Monday, a Geothermal Innovations tech noted that the lake pump, the one
that pumps water from Pond #8 which is used to warm the pool water in the heaters, lost its
prime. In simple and not technical terms, what it meant was that air gaps in the line cause
suction to stop. No suction, no pressure. No pressure, no heating. The tech theorized that the
power outage that took place on Wednesday of last week had something to do with that.
However, it is beside the point. The issue was resolved, and the system was up and running
again. Or so we thought…

As days passed by it was noted that while the pool temperature went up, it didn’t quite
reach the desirable level of 87 degrees. As we came to learn, the reason for this was two-fold.
One had to do with the “fight” between the very cold nights we experienced last month and
the heating system's attempt to keep the pool temperature at 87 degrees. As one can
imagine, this was not an easy task considering the amount of energy required to do so. The
other reason had to do with the age of three of the heaters. As was reported, the pool
temperature is regulated by 6 units. If not all 6 units are working in synergy, the system 



would struggle to keep the pool at 87 degrees. And indeed, we were informed that
unit #6, an original unit, was low on freon. As a result, it was kicking out low
pressure. While five units can keep the pool at 87 degrees, it would struggle to do so
during overnights of very cold temperatures. 

The good news is that Geothermal Innovations swapped the leaking unit with an old unit
we kept. And indeed, we are happy to announce this solved the problem as the pool
temperature is once again at 87 degrees. With this in mind, we wish to thank all residents
for their understanding and patience during the week Murphy was in town. 

Pool Courtesy – As many know, the pool operation hours are from dawn to dusk.
Therefore, the current pool hours are 6:50 am to 6:00 pm. With this in mind, we wish
to kindly ask residents who use the pool in the early hours of the morning to please
avoid any excessive noise as there are residents who reside near the pool area.
Thank you so much for your attention and cooperation on this matter. 

Pool Bathroom – As a final piece related to the pool, a few weeks ago we received a
report that one of the automatic faucets in the men’s bathroom located at the
Annex Building was not working. After further investigation, it was determined that
the faucet had a faulty solenoid. Without going into too much detail, the purpose of
the solenoid is to control the flow of water. So, when one places her/his hands near
the faucet’s sensor, a signal is sent to the solenoid to turn the water on. Therefore,
the part was replaced, and the faucet is up and running again. 

Palm Trimming – As may have noticed, palm pruning took place last month in the
community. This time around, we were focusing on trimming the seed pods from the
Foxtail and Queen Palms and the dead fronds of the Queen Palms, i.e., Foxtail Palms
are self-shedding. Per Tia Silvasy, a University of Florida Horticulture Extension Agent
in Hillsborough County, “the point of pruning should be primarily to remove dead
growth. palms need their leaves to photosynthesize and produce food for the plant.
Removing too many leaves will result in less food for your palm tree.” To read the
complete article please use this web address:
https://blogs.ifas.ufl.edu/orangeco/2022/11/02/proper-palm-pruning/.  
We are happy to say that all palms in the Stirling, Victoria, and Sandstone
neighborhoods were trimmed as well as the palms along the Blvd. 
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Wildlife Sightings – It would be a crime not to
share some of the beautiful pictures taken by
some Association’s residents who share them
with us. Below are a few of these pictures which
were taken by Mr. Dan Meintel/Egret, Mrs. Yvonne
Misarti /Iguana, and a resident who was too
modest to ask for a credit. 
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Upcoming Events
Please signup in Clubhouse

for FREE events.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE
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International Food Festival
   January 26th at 5:30pm
   FREE
   

An Afternoon of Neil Simon
   February 25th at 2:00pm
   Advance ticket purchase:    
   $5.00/resident

Karaoke DJ & Dancing
   See details on page 12.
   March 8th at 6:00pm
   Advance ticket purchase:
   $10.00/resident

BBQ Night
   March 21st
   Catered by St. Pizza Catering
   Details to follow.

   



A SALE of ARTWORK by LRF Art League members will
be held on February 19th during the reception for the
new Spring exhibit. This sales event has not been
held for several years due to Clubhouse renovations
and Covid restrictions. Some artist-made cards,
small paintings, etc. will be available for purchase.
This sale will benefit the participating artists with a
portion going to our scholarship fund for Kids
Summer Art Camps. 

Art League meetings resume January 8, 2024, 1:30
PM.

The current exhibition, AUTUMN and the Challenge
Project FAVORITE DESSERTS, will remain on view in
the Multipurpose Room and Activities Room until mid-
February. 

Mark your calendar for a new art exhibit and sale on
February 19th. Bring cash or checks to purchase
original art from Art League members.

Upcoming Events

Past Event Photos

Art League Meeting - 
   January 8th at 1:30pm
   Multi-Purpose Room

Spring Exhibit/Sale of Artwork
   February 19th 
   Activities & Multi-Purpose Rooms

ART LEAGUE
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OTHER EVENTS



History Book Club: Reading List & Discussion Schedule

A history book club is open anyone with an interest in discussing American
and global history. Monthly 1-hour meetings are held from 2 to 3pm East
Coast Time. Our “Zoom meetings” will normally occur on the third Tuesday
of each month. Everyone is encouraged to recommend history books and
facilitate our discussions. Members are encouraged to pursue their interests
and curiosity, while selecting books that are both well written and not
overly lengthy. Participants will receive a Zoom link about two days prior to
the meeting. Anyone interested in joining should contact Stu Sutin at:
sutindoc@gmail.com. 

BOOK CLUBS

Wine and Fiction Book Club: 

Scheduled discussions for 2024 include:

January 16. Robert Edsel. The Monument’s Men, David Hicks, facilitator
February 20 Morris Bishop, The Middle Ages, Stu Sutin, facilitator
March 19. Open
April April 16. Walter Russell Mead. The Arc of a Covenant, W. Ferry, facilitator
May 14. Open
June-August no meetings
September 19. J. Furman Daniel III. Patton Battling with History, Lee Kitchen,
facilitator
October 22. Open
November 19. Open
December 17. Open
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Our selections for 2024 are:

January:         Remarkably Bright Creatures by Shelby Van Pelt
February:       Manhattan Beach by Jennifer Egan
March:            West with Giraffes by Lynda Rutledge
April:               Cutting for Stone by Abraham Verghese
May:                The Sisterhood:  The Secret of the Women of the CIA by Lynn Rutledge
June:              Go As a River by Shelly Read
July:                The Lost Vintage by Ann Mah
August:          The Patron Saint of Liars by Ann Pachett
September:   The Silent Patient by Alex Michaelides
October:        The Thursday Murder Club by Richard Osman
November:    Mrs. Plansky’s Revenge by Spencer Quinn
December:    Voting for 2025 books

Want to join us or have a question? Contact Barb Weigand – weigassoc@gmail.com

Are you a lover of fiction books?  Then come join us each month as
we discuss our latest selection.  New members are always welcome.  
If you are so inclined, you are invited to bring your favorite
beverage and a snack or sweet to share.  We meet on the 4th
Tuesday of each month at 7:00 PM in the Grand Salon.  



LRF Book Club
 Meets the 2nd Tuesday of each month at

11:15am in the Activities Room.                       

Book clubs - continued
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The January book selection is Brunelleshi's Dome by Ross King. If you have any interest
in joining, please drop by to check us out.  We are very accepting of opinions and
interests.  

The book choice for February is The Bird Hotel by Joyce Maynard.
The book for March will be The Lost Apothecary by Sarah Penner.

Alida Gorin  908 313 4067



THANKSGIVING DINNER – 11/23/23  
By Fern Rouleau

This Thanksgiving, Lakeridge Falls had a community
dinner with 42 people gathered together to celebrate

the holiday. Everyone brought a dish in one of the
categories: turkey, stuffing, mashed potatoes, sweet

potatoes, green bean casserole and desserts.  There were
also rolls and butter and gravy.   It was a lovely time to
enjoy old friends and meet new ones.  The tables were

arranged into a large square with a walk through.  
People sat on the outside and inside of the square and

no one sat at a table alone.  There was a ton of food and I
had brought leftover containers so everyone left with

leftovers from the feast.  It was a wonderful night and it
will be repeated annually so those of you who missed it,

make sure to sign up next year!
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